
 Solid and Hazardous Waste Management Program 
P.O. Box 414 

Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0414 
Tel. # 609-984-3438 
Fax. # 609-777-0769 

  
 

 
 

Monica Gismondi, County Recycling Coordinator 
GCIA/ Office of Recycling 
503 Monroeville Road 
Swedesboro, New Jersey 08085 
 
Dear Ms. Gismondi:  
 
The Department of Environmental Protection’s Solid and Hazardous Waste Management Program 
is in receipt of the October 23, 2007 request for an administrative action. This administrative action 
proposes a ownership/operational change from Recycled Wood Products to the Gloucester County 
Mulch Factory, LLC.  
 
Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b) 14., the owner/operational change of an existing facility  
constitutes an approvable administrative action. Therefore, this request is hereby approved as an 
administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f). 
 
If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact Najwa N. Ali of my staff at (609) 
984-9773 or email at Najwa.Ali@dep.state.nj.us. 
 
    
   Sincerely,  
 
 
 
   Guy Watson, Chief 
   Bureau of Recycling and Planning 


